
  
LIQUOR AND BEER MEETING 

 LOCAL LICENSING AUTHORITY 
 CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO 
 CITY/COUNTY AUDITORIUM, 520 ROOD AVENUE 
 
 M I N U T E S   
 
 WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 6, 1996, 8:00 A.M. 
 

 

 I. CALL TO ORDER - The meeting was convened at 8:05 a.m.  Those 
present were Hearing Officer Phil Coebergh, Assistant City 

Attorney John Shaver and City Clerk Stephanie Nye. 
 
 II. APPLICATION TO RENEW LIQUOR AND BEER LICENSES   
 

  1. Fraternal Order of Eagles No. 595, 1674 Highway 50, Club 

 

   Sydney Smith representing the Eagles was present. 

 

   The application was in order and approved, 

    

  2. P & S Inc., dba Orchard Mesa Lanes, 295 27 Road, Hotel-

 Restaurant 

 

   The application was in order and approved. 

 

  3. Ranch Liquors of Western Colorado, Inc., dba Ranch Liquors, 

 2314 US Highway 6 & 50, Retail  

 

   Teresa Ryden, secretary of the corporation, was present. 

 

   The application was in order and approved. 

 

  4. Sumiko Boyd dba Suehiro’s Japanese Restaurant, 541 Main 

 Street, Hotel-Restaurant 

 

   The application was in order and approved. 

 

  5. West Side Delicatessen, Inc., dba West Side Delicatessen, 

2454  Highway 6 & 50, Hotel-Restaurant 

 

   The application was in order and approved. 

 

  6. Wadsworth Old Chicago, Inc., dba Old Chicago, 120 North 

 Avenue, Hotel-Restaurant 

 

   The application was in order and approved. 

 

  7. Vintage Investment Corp., dba The Winery, 642 Main Street, 

 Hotel-Restaurant 

 

   The application was in order and approved. 

 
 III. APPLICATION FOR TRANSFER OF OWNERSHIP 
 
  1. The Extra Effort, LLC., dba River City Cafe, 748 North 

Avenue,    Hotel-Restaurant  



 

   Transfer of Ownership from Zaphod, Inc., to The Extra Effort, 

    LLC. 

 

   Managing Members: Hugh E. and Kathleen Riggs, 520 E. 82nd  

       Drive, Thornton, CO 

 

   Hugh Riggs was present. 

 

   City Clerk Nye stated Mr. Riggs is currently operating under 

a    temporary license.  The Health and Fire Departments reported 

    numerous violations.  The Health Department is working 

with     Mr. Riggs to get these corrected.  The Fire Department  

    reported 7 violations.  A reinspection is to take 

place.  Mr.     Riggs stated the violations were of a minor 

nature.  The     application was in order and approved 

contingent upon      receiving favorable final reports 

from the Health and Fire     Department. 

   

 IV. ADJOURNMENT - The meeting adjourned at 8:17 a.m. 
 
 NEXT REGULAR MEETING -  November 20, 1996 


